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MAY 2012 MEETING

Minute of the above meeting held at 1900 hours on Monday 9 May 2012, in the Library, Arbroath High School.

Present

Mr Mike Ramsay, Chair
Mrs Joan Finlayson

Mrs Evelyn Fordyce
Apologies

Mr Craig Balfour, Head Boy

Mrs Marion Burnett
Mrs Jan Fairlie

In Attendance
Miss April Hunter, Head Girl

Mr Iain Orr, Head Teacher
Councillor Sheena Welsh

Mr Malcolm Finlayson, Secretary
Mr Mike Ramsay in the Chair

	025/12
MINUTE OF MEETING HELD ON 12 MARCH 2012
The Minute of the Meeting held on 12 March 2012 was read and approved.
026/12
ACTION POINT UPDATE
Noted.
027/12 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTE 
a)
Meeting to discuss Rural Education

Mrs E Fordyce advised that she had attended this event.
028/12
PROPOSED FUTURE EVENTS
Further discussion was held on the proposal to organise an IT safety evening, and Mr I S Orr suggested asking Mrs M McLeod to assist and to obtain information on websites.

It was decided to set a specific date at the AGM.

Miss A Hunter advised that her peers had suggested an evening on public health.

It was decided to await confirmation of the date of the healthy eating evening being organised by the school in order to avoid a clash of dates. The members present expressed interest in assisting with the healthy eating evening, if required.
Discussion followed on the merits of including information on the School Healthy Awareness initiative and the NHS Tayside Health Equality Policy.
It was decided to consider further events subsequent to the IT safety evening having been held.
029/12
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
The members noted various e-mailed blog notifications that had been circulated, and Mr I S Orr spoke briefly to the promoting of the Parent Council Forum.
030/12
STUDENT COUNCIL REPORTS
Miss A Hunter advised of the introduction of a revised procedure for the appointment of the new head/deputy head boy and girl. She tabled a letter dated 22 April to Mr I S Orr that outlined the procedure which included an additional practical assessment of candidates.
Monitoring by the current senior prefect team was also suggested.

Mr I S Orr had concurred with the proposals.
The Parent Council members recorded appreciation to the Head Boy/Girl and their deputies for their attendance at, and input to, the Parent Council meetings in the course of the year.

Mrs J Finlayson suggested that letters be sent to the individuals concerned, accordingly.

031/12
SCHOOL NEWS UPDATE
Mr I Orr reported as follows:
Staffing appointments:

History – Christine Drummond

Biology – Valerie Wilson

Art – Ailsa  Laurie

Support for Learning (0.4 wte) – Donna Craw

Previous School Events
13 March – Young Musician of the Year

14 March – PTA Bingo Night

22 March – Cluster Concert at AHS

26 March – PTA Meeting

27 March – Showcasing Success Evening

28 March – Angus Schools Concert, Webster Theatre

25 April – Commencement of S4 SQA exams

2 May – Commencement of S5/6 SQA exams)

3 May – Commencement of S3 exams

Forthcoming Events
18 May – S1 Reports issued
27 May - PTA Treasure Hunt

28 May – In Service day

29 May – S4 pupils return

4 June – S5 pupils return

5 June – Diamond Jubilee holiday

6 June – Commencement of new timetable

6 June – PTA AGM and Cheese and Wine

13 June – final of Rock Challenge, Caird Hall, Dundee

13 June – S3 reports issued

14 June – P7 induction and parents’ evening

15 June – P7 induction

21/22 June – Summer Showcase

26 June – Prize Giving Ceremony

28 June – Last day of term

13/14 August – In Service days

15 August – First day of term (pupils) 

Mrs J Finlayson advised that both she and Mrs J Stewart were wiling to hand out leaflets with details of the Parent Council at the P7 Parents’ Evening to be held on 14 June.
Mr M Ramsay would assist if required.

032/12
ARTICLE FOR ANGUS LIFE - COUNCIL MAGAZINE

Mr M Ramsay reported that he, and Mr I S Orr, had submitted an article for publication in “Angus Life” in response to a request from the Education Department on how a Parent Council could assist with the implementation of Curriculum for Excellence
It was agreed that the article should be reproduced in the Minute thus:

“On October, 27th, 2011 the school’s Parent Council hosted a “Curriculum for Excellence” (CfE) evening for parents of pupils in S1 and S2. The aim of the evening was to explain the unfolding picture surrounding the new curriculum for these parents, whose children who would first be exposed these new ways of learning and assessment.

A large number of parents attended and we were grateful for both the level of interest in the changes and engagement with the school regarding them.  Mr Iain Orr, Head Teacher, addressed the gathering and set the evening in train with a short film entitled ‘Shift happens’, exploring the rapidly changing world in terms of advancing technology, educational challenges  and the employment landscape. He and other members of the Senior Management Team then went through some of the key changes that CfE would bring.    
During the evening, parents participated in interactive exercises, identifying key skills their children would need for the future and feedback of these discussions acted as a prelude to an extensive and wide-ranging questions and answers.   The panel of experts included Mr Ken Edwards, Quality Improvement Officer from the Education Department who joined the SMT from the school”.
033/12
ATTEND ANCE BY COUNCILLORS
In response to a query from Mrs J Finlayson over the position regarding councillors attending Parent Council meetings, Mr I S Orr advised that all councillors could attend, as desired. Mrs J Finlayson suggested that the ward councillors be invited to attend, whilst Mr I S Orr suggested that the Minute and schedule of meetings for the forthcoming session be sent by Mr M Ramsay or Mr M Finlayson.
034/12
PROPOSED MEETING DATES SESSION 2012/13
A draft schedule of meetings for session 2012/13 submitted by Mr M Finlayson was amended and approved.

Mrs J Finlayson observed that there had been instances where members had brought items to the meetings on the days concerned, thereby elongating deliberations, and suggested that there should be adherence to the  timetable stated in the schedule for submission of proposed agenda items.
The members present concurred with this view.
035/12 DATE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The Annual General Meeting was arranged to be held in the Library, Arbroath High School, on Tuesday 4 September 2012 at 1900 hours. 

Malcolm J B Finlayson

AHSPC
28 May 2012
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